

West End Community Policing Team

Community Council Meetings Performance Summary

Summary for November 2017

December 2017 Meetings

Produced by Sergeant David Cowie Document Reference:
Last Printed/Updated: 30/11/2017





NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED

Acquisitive Crime

	AS3A -	AS3B -	AS3C -	TOTAL
	Ferryhill	Mannofield	West End	
Theft by	1	1	3	5
HB				
(House)				
Theft by	0	0	1	1
HB (Shed				
/ Garage)				
Theft from	0	1	1	2
motor				
cars				
Theft of	1	1	2	4
vehicle				
Section	0	0	0	0
57				
TOTAL	2	3	7	12

Drug Dealing / Substance Misuse

	AS3A -	AS3B -	AS3C -	TOTAL
	Ferryhill	Mannofield	West End	
Drug	2	1	2	5
Dealing /				
Substance				
Misuse				

Anti-Social Behaviour / Disorder

	AS3A -	AS3B -	AS3C -	TOTAL
	Ferryhill	Mannofield	West End	
Anti-	4	4	8	16
Social				
Behaviour				
Vandalism	3	1	5	9

Road Safety / Road Crime

	AS3A -	AS3B -	AS3C -	TOTAL
	Ferryhill	Mannofield	West End	
RTC's	2	2	4	8
No	1	0	0	1
Insurance				

NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED

Summary

There was 1 report of Theft by Housebreaking in the Ferryhill area. A Community Policing Team Officer is currently progressing the enquiry.

There was 1 report of Theft by Housebreaking in the Mannofield area. The MO for the crime is similar to the Ferryhill crime. Enquiries are on-going and being dealt with by a CID Officer.

There were 4 reports of Theft by Housebreaking in the West End. These enquiries are being dealt with by Community Policing Officers.

As reported last month, push bike thefts continue to feature regularly in the above crimes.

There were no section 57 (persons on property with the intention to commit theft) offences over the reporting period.

There were 2 incidents in relation to drugs in the Ferryhill area. These were not related and refer to reports of a male taking drugs and a separate unrelated incident where an Ambulance was requested to help an individual.

There was 1 incidents in relation to drugs reported in the Mannofield area which related to a potential driving offence.

There were 2 incidents recorded in relation to drugs in the West End. Police attended both calls which were on separate days at separate locations. One male required Ambulance assistance and for the other incident two females were spoken to, searched and allowed on their way.

There were 8 reports of anti-social behaviour in the Ferryhill area. These appear to be separate incidents ranging from a report of a male raking in bins, persons begging, a group of rowdy teenagers and persons shouting and pressing buzzers.

There were 4 reports of anti-social behaviour in the Mannofield area. These relate to youths causing annoyance on different nights and different locations.

There were 8 reports of anti-social behaviour in the West End including noisy youths and a drunk male refusing to leave a premises.

There were 3 reported vandalisms in the Ferryhill area. They do not appear connected due to the fact they occurred on separate days and locations however all relate to damage to vehicles. All enquiries are on-going.

There was 1 reported vandalism in the Mannofield area which also relates to vehicle damage. The enquiry is on-going.

There were 5 reported vandalisms in the West End. Damage has been caused to 3 vehicle windscreens. Damage was also caused to a commercial premises window and a separate domestic premises had an outside light damaged. All enquiries are on-going.

Reported Road traffic collisions have increased slightly however there have been no significant road traffic accidents in the area over the month of November 2017.

Over the reporting period Police have reported individuals for a number of crimes / offences including Road Traffic offences, Assault, Vandalism, Theft and Domestic incidents.

NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED

Our team is committed to keeping the community safe, preventing and detecting crime. If any suspicious activity is seen, please report this to us, either as an emergency on 999 or to the Service Centre on 101. Quick and effective reporting allows our team to react accordingly and maximise the opportunity to apprehend offenders.



Follow us on Twitter @NorthEPolice #HazleheadCPT

Also available are the three following contact email addresses for the Hazlehead Policing team:

HazleheadAshleyQueensCrossCPT@Scotland.pnn.police.uk LowerDeesideCPT@Scotland.pnn.police.uk KingswellSheddocksleyCPT@Scotland.pnn.police.uk

The primary purpose of these e-mail addresses is for residents to report non-criminal queries, such as passing attentions, information, advice and non-criminal quality of life issues, such as youth annoyance. These e-mail addresses are not for reporting crimes or offences. The process for reporting any crimes or offences is to call 101 (Aberdeen Service Centre) who will log the call on our Command and Control system and allocate the incident to our area. Using this process negates the possibility of the report being missed and also ensures that the callers detail, addresses and telephone numbers are noted for our awareness and response.

Your comments and concerns are important to the staff of the Hazlehead CPT. This allows us to allocate our resources to the areas causing you the most concern. Should you have any concerns or questions, please do not hesitate to discuss these with the Officer attending your Community Council Meeting or by emailing the above e-mail addresses or our Service Centre. It is not necessary to wait until the meeting and Inspector McKinnon welcomes your contact.

Please make sure your voice is heard and visit the Police Scotland website and click on 'Your View Counts' to complete the online survey.

